

TOWN OF HOPEDALE

78 Hopedale Street - P.O. Box 7 Hopedale, Massachusetts 01747 Tel: 508-634-2203 x 302 Fax: 508-634-2200

Email: parks@hopedale-ma.gov

Park
Commission
Michael Reynolds
Michael Ledone
Chairman David
Sprowl

Hopedale Park Commission September 28, 2021 Meeting Minutes 7:00 pm Remote Meeting via Zoom

Chairman David Sprowl called the meeting to order at 7:01 pm.

Attendance

Park Commission: DAvid Sprowl, Michael Reynolds, Michael Ledone

Park Clerk: Mary Arcudi

Guests: Brad Booth, Glenda Hazard

Announcements, correspondences and requests

- Brad Booth addressed the board regarding his Park Usage Request to run soccer classes at Town Park. He has been coaching soccer classes for the past three years in other towns. After a brief review, Mike Reynolds made a motion to allow Brad Booth to run his soccer classes for 5 weeks on Wednesdays at 6 pm and Sundays at 11 am starting October 3rd at Town Park. Motion seconded by Mike Ledone and all were in favor.
- There was no update on availability of Go Go Goats.
- The HPC received a request from Webelos 2 Den Leader, Mike Kavanagh for the scouts to plant a tree near the Hopedale Pond and Little Red Shop. This request is supported by the Tree Warden. Glenda Hazard was present and would like to donate the funds for this tree in memory of her dad, requesting a small plaque be placed near the proposed tree. Mike Reynolds made a motion to approve the cubs scout project to plant a tree near the Hopedale Pond and include the plaque requested by Glenda Hazard, seconded by Mike Ledone. All were in favor.

Public Comments

None

Report of board members

Mike Reynolds adjusted the timers on the lights at Town Park. Also complimented Mike Ledone for installing the Little Library at Town Park. He also reviewed the parking issue at Phillips Field over the weekend with the High School Homecoming games. In the future, the HPC should open the additional grass area for parking when a large event is held here. Mike also mentioned that the board should look into repainting the parking lines at Phillips Field in the spring as they are fading.

Mike Reynolds made a motion to adjourn at 7:20 pm, seconded by Mike Ledone and all were in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Mary Arcudi HPC Clerk